
13 May 2016

Ausdance National faces challenge 

The Australian Dance Council—Ausdance congratulates the 12 dance organisations 
which were successful in the four-year funding announcements by the Australia Council. 
There is a solid core of highly creative, inspiring and highly productive organisations to 
create and tour dance around Australia and overseas.

Regrettably, the Australian Dance Council—Ausdance Inc (Ausdance National) finds itself 
amongst the 62 previously funded organisations that have not been successful. Ausdance 
National has been notified by the Australia Council that it will not receive operational 
funding beyond 31 December this year. This brings to an end many years of operational 
support for the work of Ausdance National.  

Ausdance National has supported the dance industry through development projects such 
as the National Dance Forum, the Australian Dance Awards, Safe Dance® research, 
organising the annual meeting of dance company managers, and publishing authoritative 
guidelines for teaching dance and academic articles about dance. It was the organisation 
the Royal Commission called on for consultation in private meetings. Ausdance also holds 
bequests from Dame Peggy van Praagh and Keith Bain to award to professional dancers 
each year.  

Neil Roach, the Acting CEO of Ausdance National, said today: “Ausdance National has a 
40 year legacy of solid support for the dance industry. While there are a number of 
associated State and Territory Ausdance offices supporting their local dance industry, as a 
peak body Ausdance National has had the overview of the entire sector and the national 
and global links to truly support the development of professional dance. This has now 
been put at risk.”



Ausdance National President, Brian Lucas, said today “Ausdance has been a key player 
in the development of the Australian dance sector over the past four decades. In that time, 
the organisation has adapted and grown, demonstrating both the ability to be responsive 
to the changing needs of its membership and a willingness to assist in driving the growth 
and strength of the sector through the implementation of key initiatives and programmes. 

It would be virtually impossible to find a dancer, choreographer, dance teacher, dance 
student, dance academic, or dance audience member who has not been positively and 
substantially impacted by the activities of the organisation.

Now it is time for Ausdance National to draw on its substantial reserves of experience, 
knowledge and resourcefulness as we adapt and respond to our drastically changed 
circumstances. 

The mission of the organisation—to educate, inspire and support the dance community to 
reach its potential as a dynamic force within local, national and international communities
—remains steadfast and unchanged. Our challenge is to assess how best to ensure that 
this vital mission can be maintained and upheld during this difficult period in Australian 
arts history, and into the future.”

For media comment and enquiries please contact: 

Neil Roach, Acting CEO, Australian Dance Council—Ausdance (Ausdance National) on  
02 6248 8992.
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